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What started at the turn of the 20th century as an effort to
gain a day of recognition for the significant contributions the
first Americans made to the establishment and growth of the
U.S., has resulted in a whole month being designated for that
purpose.

One of the very proponents of an American Indian Day was
Dr. Arthur C. Parker, a Seneca Indian, who was the director
of the Museum of Arts and Science in Rochester, N.Y. He
persuaded the Boy Scouts of America to set aside a day for
the “First Americans” and for three years they adopted such
a day. In 1915, the annual Congress of the American Indian
Association meeting in Lawrence, Kans., formally approved a
plan concerning American Indian Day. 

The first American Indian Day in a state was declared on the
second Saturday in May 1916 by the governor of New York.
Several states celebrate the fourth Friday in September. In
Illinois, for example, legislators enacted such a day in 1919.
Presently, several states have designated Columbus Day as
Native American Day, but it continues to be a day we observe
without any recognition as a national legal holiday.

In 1990 President George H. W. Bush approved a joint
resolution designating November 1990 “National American
Indian Heritage Month.” Similar proclamations, under
variants on the name (including “Native American Heritage
Month” and “National American Indian and Alaska Native
Heritage Month”) have been issued each year since 1994.

BISHOP TRIBAL
NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER 2023

Official Newsletter of the Bishop Paiute Tribe

Native American Heritage Month-How It All Began

ICWA Program Overview

BPDC Annual Report

Elders Lunch Menu & Activities
Calendars

Family Formation Project News

Announcements, Events & Updates

Killers of the Flower Moon
Bishop Opening Highlights

Cultural Center News/Updates

COSSAP: National
Homeless Youth Awareness

& National Runaway
Prevention Month

In This issue:

Native American 
Heritage Month

Tribe Awarded Nearly $4.5
Million in Grants

Native American Heritage Month
Presidential Proclamation

Regular Tribal Council &
General Council Reports



NATIONAL NATIVE AMERICAN HERITAGE MONTH,NATIONAL NATIVE AMERICAN HERITAGE MONTH,
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“During National Native American Heritage Month, we recognize the invaluable contributions of Native peoples 
that have shaped our country and honor the hundreds of Tribal Nations who continue exercising their inherent

sovereignty as vital members of the overlapping system of governments in the United States. We also recommit
 to supporting Tribal sovereignty; upholding the Federal Government's solemn trust and treaty responsibilities; and

working in partnership with Tribal Nations to advance prosperity, dignity, and safety for all Native peoples.

   Since time immemorial, Native communities have passed down rich cultures, knowledge, traditions, 
and ways of life. But throughout our history, Native peoples' cultures, identities, and governments 

were not always seen as a part of this Nation but as a threat to it. Native people were pressured to assimilate,
banned from practicing their traditions and sacred ceremonies, and forced from their homes and ancestral

homelands. This violence and devastation cost countless lives, tore families apart, and caused lasting damage 
to Tribal communities and institutions.

   Despite centuries of violence and oppression, Native peoples remain resilient and proud. Today, Native
Americans are essential to the fabric of the United States. They serve in the United States Armed Forces at 

higher rates than any other ethnic group. They continue to steward so many of our great lands. Their 
contributions to science, humanities, arts, public service, and more have brought prosperity for all of us. 

Their diverse cultures and communities continue to thrive and lead us forward.

   Since the beginning of my Administration, I have been determined to help champion a new and better chapter in
the story of our Nation-to-Nation relationships. I started by appointing Native Americans to lead in my
Administration -- including the first Native American Secretary of the  Interior Deb Haaland, dozens of 

Senate-confirmed Native American officials, and over 80 Native American appointees serving across my
Administration and in the Federal courts. I restored the annual White House Tribal Nations Summit to advance

communication between key members of  my Administration and the leaders of hundreds of Tribal Nations. 
My Administration formally recognized Indigenous Knowledge as one of the many important bodies of knowledge

that contributes to the scientific, technical, social, and economic advancements of the United States and our 
collective understanding of the natural world.” 



   “Together with leadership from Tribal Nations, we are making historic investments in Indian Country. Our
American Rescue Plan invested $32 billion in Tribal Nations -- the largest one-time direct investment in Indian

Country in American history. Our Bipartisan Infrastructure Law invested more than $13 billion to rebuild
infrastructure, the single largest investment in Indian Country infrastructure in history. Our Inflation Reduction 
Act also made the largest investment ever to combat the existential threat of climate change, including $700 

million dedicated to climate change response in Native communities. Last year, I signed a Presidential
Memorandum that improves consultation between the Federal Government and Tribal Nations.

   My Administration is also working to address the impacts of harmful Federal policies of the past while ensuring
Native communities are safe and healthy. Through the Department of the Interior's Road to Healing initiative,
Native language preservation, public safety initiatives, and bold new investments, we are supporting Native

American families and their communities as they heal. We are also working to improve public health and safety 
for Native Americans. I signed an Executive Order that helps us respond more effectively to the epidemic of
missing and murdered Indigenous peoples. Last year, when we reauthorized the Violence Against Women 
Act, I was proud to include historic provisions that reaffirm Tribal sovereignty and restore Tribal jurisdiction.

 My budget for Fiscal Year 2024 also requested a $9.1 billion infusion for the Indian Health Service, and I have
asked the Congress to make that funding a mandatory part of the Federal budget for the first time in our history.

   We are also committed to partnering with Tribal Nations to protect and steward their sacred and ancestral 
lands and waters. Through Tribal co-stewardship agreements, we work directly with Tribal Nations to make
decisions about how to manage those lands that are most precious to them -- recognizing and utilizing the

invaluable knowledge they have from countless generations. I established new national monuments protecting
lands sacred to Tribal Nations at Baaj Nwaavjo I'tah Kukveni in Arizona, the Camp Hale-Continental Divide in
Colorado, and Avi Kwa Ame in Nevada. I also restored protections for the Northeast Canyons and Seamounts

Marine National Monument in New England and Bears Ears and Grand Staircase-Escalante in Utah. 

This month, we celebrate Native American history and culture. We are reminded that with hard work and a
commitment to our founding ideals, we can address the wrongs of our past and become a more perfect 

Union -- one that ensures liberty, justice, dignity, and equality for all.

   NOW, THEREFORE, I, JOSEPH R. BIDEN JR., President of the United States of America, by virtue of 
the authority vested in me by the Constitution and the laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim November

2023 as National Native American Heritage Month. I urge all Americans, as well as their  elected representatives 
at the Federal, State, and local levels, to observe this month with appropriate programs, ceremonies, and 
activities. Also, I urge all Americans to celebrate November 24, 2023, as Native American Heritage Day.”

NATIONAL NATIVE AMERICAN HERITAGE MONTH, 2023NATIONAL NATIVE AMERICAN HERITAGE MONTH, 2023
PRESIDENTIAL PROCLAMATION - continuedPRESIDENTIAL PROCLAMATION - continued

JOSEPH R. BIDEN JR.



ANNOUNCEMENTS, EVENTS & UPDATES

November 10th - Veterans Day
November 23rd & November 24th

Regular Tribal Council Meetings:
*November 9th 5:30pm*

*Only Regular Tribal Council Meeting 
for November*

Tribal Court:
November 15th - 9:30am

Bishop Tribal Youth Council Meetings:
November 5th - 4pm
November 19th - 4pm

(Bishop Indian Education Center)

Tribal Offices Closed: 

Native American Heritage Month Observation

On Wednesday, November 15th, 2023, Voter Distribution and 
Per Capita will be handed out at the Wanaaha Casino.

Checks will be available in the Old Paiute Palace section 
of the Casino from 7am-4pm. 

For those under 21, you can cash your checks at the Wanaaha Casino, 
but, only during the distribution times of  7am to 4pm.

VOTER DISTRIBUTION & PER CAPITA DETAILS





Bishop Tribal Council Regular Meeting - October Action Report
Submitted by Steven Orihuela BITC Secretary/Treasurer

on behalf of the Bishop Paiute Tribal Council

REGULAR TRIBAL COUNCIL MEETING 10.12.2023

Tribal Council approved five (5) Enrollment applications.
Tribal Council approved four (4) land assignment applications. Tabled one (1) land assignment due to applicant not being present.
The Tribal Council heard support from both the Enrollment and Constitution Committees for a temporary closure (moratorium) to be
placed on the enrollment department’s operations. This halt was to remain in effect until a vote is conducted on the enrollment  
section of the Constitution. A discussion followed this proposition. Subsequently, a vote was taken to decide upon the moratorium; it
resulted in a split decision, with two council members in support and two against. The Chairperson then cast the deciding vote,    
opting to reject the moratorium. Following this, the Tribal Council decided to add this topic to the agenda for discussion only at the
General Council meeting scheduled for October 28, 2023.

General Council meeting on October 28, 2023.
Bishop Paiute Development Corporation (BPDC) Annual Meeting on October 19, 2023
Energy Assistance forms now available on Tribe’s website

Announcements 

On Saturday, October 28, 2023, the Bishop Paiute Tribal Council convened for its quarterly General Council Meeting, held at the
Community Center. Valeria Goodwin led the opening prayer, setting a reflective tone for the gathering. Following the prayer, attendees
had the opportunity to enjoy a catered meal provided by Wanaaha Casino. The meeting officially commenced at 9:00 a.m., during
which a variety of topics were brought to the table for discussion:

Community Development Department (CDD) & Homeowner’s Assistance Fund (HAF): Rena Tibbets, the Director of the CDD,
provided a comprehensive overview of the various services available to the Bishop Paiute tribal community, as well as information
about the HAF program. She highlighted that the program has attracted considerable interest, but due to its limited funding, the
department will be temporarily closing the HAF program starting November 1, 2023, until further notice.

Financial Overview of Wanaaha Casino: Michale Padilla, General Manager of Wanaaha Casino, and Tenaya Howard, Director of
Finance, presented a detailed report on the casino's operations and financial status. The GM discussed various aspects, including the
performance of Tuka-Nobi restaurant, updates from the slot department, and the impressive 38.9% increase in the Total Net Income
of Wanaaha Casino for 2023 YTD compared to 2022. Those interested in obtaining the Financial Update Report should reach out to
Michael Padilla at (760)-873-4150.

GENERAL COUNCIL MEETING RECAP – OCTOBER 28, 2023



Bishop Tribal Council Regular Meeting - October Action Report
Submitted by Steven Orihuela BITC Secretary/Treasurer

on behalf of the Bishop Paiute Tribal Council

Treasurer’s Report: Steven Orihuela, Secretary/Treasurer, and Michael Maranger, Chief Financial Officer, gave an update on the
financial standing of the Bishop Paiute Tribe, covering various topics such as income sources, expenditure, financial statements, 

Elders’ Wood Program Overview: Brian Poncho, Chief Operations Officer, explained the workings of the Wood Program, noting the
priority given to the oldest elders for deliveries, and mentioning assistance programs available for tribal members to help cover       
costs of wood and other energy needs. For further details or to request a LIHEAP form, please contact Pamela Martinez at      
(760)-873-4414.

Update on Solar/Electric Vehicle Initiatives: Brian Adkins, Environmental Management Director, discussed the Tribe's initiatives
in energy and sustainability, including residential projects, the Numu Mobility Project, and Microgrid Projects. He also encouraged    
tribal members to share their ideas for future projects. For more information or to request the environmental report, please       
contact Brian Adkins at (760)-873-3584.

Enrollment Moratorium Discussion: The Tribal Council revisited the conversation about the enrollment moratorium with the
community, clarifying that there will be no changes or actions taken regarding the Enrollment Department until the enrollment   
section of the Constitution has been voted upon. The Council affirmed their commitment to not suspend, amend, or override any    
tribal laws until a decision has been made through a general council vote.

       and the American Rescue Plan Funding. The Tribe has experienced a commendable 4.51% growth in total revenue year-over-year. 
       For a detailed Treasurer’s Report, please contact Michael Maranger at (760)-784-9620.

The Bishop Paiute Tribal Council expresses their heartfelt thanks to both the tribal and casino personnel whose efforts made this event a
success. Additionally, they extend their appreciation to the members of the Bishop Paiute tribal community who attended the meeting. 
Your engagement demonstrates your dedication and commitment to the prosperity and well-being of our tribal government and 
community at large. If you have any additional questions or concerns, please contact the Bishop Paiute Tribal Office at (760)-873-3584. 

GENERAL COUNCIL MEETING RECAP –Continued

VOTER DISTRIBUTION & PER CAPITA DISTRIBUTION
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15TH, 2023

WANAAHA CASINO
7AM TO 4PM

OLD PAIUTE PALACE SECTION



Friday, October 20, 2023 was the opening day for the new film “Killers of the Flower Moon”. 
The Bishop Paiute Tribe and Tribal Council organized and sponsored two special showings at the 

Bishop Twin Theatre for Tribal Elders, members and staff.

The first showing was a special “Friday” matinee followed by a second showing that evening. As a bonus, 
Tribal Administration and Tribal Council purchased snack packs for all attendees including popcorn, drinks, 

and candy.

The Bishop Paiute Tribe wishes to thank the Cultural Center staff for organizing the showings and the Bishop Twin
Theatre for accommodating these special screenings!  

“Killers of the Flower Moon”“Killers of the Flower Moon”“Killers of the Flower Moon”
Debuts in BishopDebuts in BishopDebuts in Bishop

(Photo Credits:
Deston Rogers/

Tara Frank)



ENROLLMENT DEPARTMENT NEWS

The Bishop Paiute Tribe currently has:
2221 Tribal Members enrolled: 

406 Elders 55 and older,
700 Adults 18 to 55

559 Minors

-73 applications are pending-this number fluctuates depending on how fast people can get their documents 
turned in, help getting non-enrollment letters back from other tribes and attend their DNA appointments whether 

local or out of town.

-We have had 24 tribal members pass away since the beginning of this year which has been a big hit to our 
small community. Our Enrollment Officer processes all the Burial Applications and assists families with filling out 

the application, communicates with the Mortuary whether it be local or out of town, coordinates cry dance 
arrangements if applicable, orders the donation of sandwiches and water from the Casino and supports the

 Families throughout the process. Keep in mind that when you are filling out the Burial Assistance application
you are signing that you are going to provide the Enrollment Office with an Original Certified Death

Certificate of your family member that has passed.

In the month of November, the Enrollment Office will be closed November 13-16 as the Enrollment Officer and 2 
of the Committee members will be heading to Anaheim, CA for the 28th Annual Tribal Enrollment Conference. 

Please keep this in mind for your Tribal ID requests as well as any other verifications that you may need processed.

We currently have a full Enrollment Committee consisting of the following members:

Chairperson: Tracy Watterson
Vice-Chairperson: Stacy Yarcho

Secretary: Earleen Williams
Member: Rhonda Schultz
Member: Lynda Charlie

If you have any question regarding enrollment, please contact Crystal Andreas 
at  760-873-3584 ext. 1500, or email crystal.andreas@bishoppaiute.org



Overview of the properties under BPDC Management and

Financial performance of Bishop Paiute Gas Station, Yuhubi Nobi Gas
Station & Market, West Side RV/Boat & Mini Storage as well as other Rental

Revenues
The Hotel Project design and site plan includes 4-floors and 78 rooms, pool,
hot tub, fitness center, coffee bar, lounge and conference/multi-function

room.  
Currently working on submission of a second EDA grant to fund most of the
construction costs of the Naduhu Waena Retail Center in combination with
ARPA funds to complete the project. The project is subject to Davis-Bacon
wage requirements and timeline for construction is Spring/Summer 2024.

Completion of the 2023-2028 Comprehensive Economic Development
Strategy (CEDS).

Other activities and projects include Board Strategic Planning, EDA Grant
Closeout, RFCS Consulting Firm performing analysis of gas stations, and

BPDC website update is in process.

the services provided.

If you’re a Bishop Paiute Tribal Member who would like a copy of the
presentation, please contact:

Sara Alves, BPDC Executive Assistant 
760-873-3584 ext. 2220

Sara.alves@bishoppaiute.org

BISHOP PAIUTE DEVELOPMENT 
CORPORATION NEWS

BPDC Annual Meeting

The BPDC Board of Directors held their Annual Meeting on Thursday, October 19th at the Bishop Tribal Community
Center. The Board and Staff gave a presentation led by Board Chairwoman, Teri Red Owl. Here are some of the

highlights from the meeting: 

Tu Su Mobile Vendor Lot
BPDC recently completed improvements to the Mobile
Vendor Lot at the corner of Tu Su Lane and Highway

395. The lot which sits across from Bishop Creek
Chevron was in need of work to address electrical
safety concerns as well as potholes and drainage

issues.  Thank you to the Bishop Tribe CDD team for
completion of the dirt work improvements!

mailto:Sara.alves@bishoppaiute.org


If you are interested in leasing space in the future Naduhu Waena Retail Center, the Bishop Paiute Tribe urges you 
to complete the ED-900B – Beneficiary Information Form. The forms received will support the Bishop Paiute Tribe 
in the submittal of the EDA grant for the construction of the Retail Center. By submitting multiple ED-900B forms 
with the grant, the Bishop Paiute Tribe demonstrates the level of interest by prospective tenants and increases the

likelihood of a successful grant award. 

Please note: 1. Submitting the form does not guarantee nor obligate you in any way to lease space, it is merely
indicating an interest and 2. All your information will be confidential. 

Completed forms are due by Friday, November 17th. 
Thank you for your support!

For more information, questions or to have an ED-900B emailed to you for completion please contact:

Brian Poncho, Chief Operations Officer
760-873-3584 ext. 1350 

Brian.poncho@bishoppaiute.org 

Travis Nabahe, BPDC Director
760-873-3584 ext. 2210

Travis.nabahe@bishoppaiute.org 

BISHOP PAIUTE DEVELOPMENT 
CORPORATION NEWS

~Continued~

mailto:Brian.poncho@bishoppaiute.org
mailto:Travis.nabahe@bishoppaiute.org


$1,500,000 from Clean Mobility Options for electric shuttles for the community

$813,322 from BIA Tribal Transportation Program for road improvements

$450,000 from Tribal Nations Grant Fund to remodel the BPDC building into a larger and 

$608,521 from DOJ COPS to hire an entry-level officer

$347,376 from EPA Performance Partnership Grant for water-related projects

$128,901 from EPA Air Quality for continuation of Air Quality Program

$311,785 from DOJ Office of Victims of Crime for services to victims of crime

An additional $327,038 from USDA Local Food Purchase Program to add to the previous 

$10,000 from Institute of Museum & Library Services for Library Books and training

The Bishop Paiute Tribe has successfully received the following grants, totaling nearly 
$4.5 Million Dollars:

improved Wellness Center

$259,126 and extend the produce box program for elders, for an additional year, with a grand
 total for the program of $586,164

Grants UpdateGrants Update
Dr. Bonnie Bobb 

From the Office of Tribal Police Chief Raymond Allen:
Secure Homes & Vehicles

Bishop Tribal Police have had several vehicles entered by suspects unknown. Per the victims’, the vehicles were not locked.
Just a short message to all. Please remember to lock your vehicles and homes.  Also, please report any prowlers or people 

just looking into cars or houses to law enforcement. 

Time Change-Fall Back

Also, time change happens on Sunday, November 5th. With the time change, keep in mind that it will get darker, earlier. Plus,
it’s a good reminder to change the batteries in your smoke detectors. 

Tribal Police Department hours: Monday thru Friday – 8:00 am to 5:00 pm. Phone: 760-873-4477



In October, our activities included hosting a Homecoming lending closet, open to the community, located in the Youth
Activities office closet. (This will reopen to public for donations and pickup during Prom).  We also hosted a restocking of

 the Community Pantry which is located on the Northside of the Bishop Indian Education Center includes a variety of
nonperishable items.

 Bishop Indian Education Center (BIEC) hosted two Bishop Tribal Youth Council meetings at the Bishop Indian Education
Center, on October 8th & 23rd.  Along with a light meal served to all in attendance, we held an icebreaker, and a reading of

our agenda to discuss upcoming activities and community service opportunities. 

Throughout October, the BIEC hosted a series of Triple P Parenting Classes with instructor Rebecca Houle;
Coordinator/Prevention Specialist III – First 5, Child Abuse Prevention Council, Dolly Parton’s Imagination Library, Inyo

County – Public Health & Prevention, and, Department of Health and Human Services. This is an eight-session class and will
be ongoing with the initial participants. If anyone is in need of Parenting classes feel free to reach out to Rebecca at 

760-872-2301.

On October 12th, a Vaping Prevention Workshop was presented by Inyo County Tobacco Education Supervisor, Stephanie
Rubio. Stephanie held two sessions of prevention education for our Bishop Indian Education youth. One presentation was at
4:00 p.m. and another one was at 5:00 p.m., for our older students and community members. Stephanie had a very interactive
presentation with a power-point, videos, and healthy and unhealthy lung live demonstrations, as well as incentives for asking

and answering questions.

On October 19th, members of our BTYC attended the Tribal courts Healing to Wellness pumpkin carving, presentation, and
community dinner, after attending an aeries navigation workshop at the Bishop Indian Education Center. 

October 24th, Bishop Tribal Youth Council youths participated in the “Our Valley in Healing” walk, presentation, and
community dinner. Our BTYC youth helped by passing out shirts and bags, carrying the banner and signs, and, walking

alongside the community, serving the community dinner and any other duties needed. 

Other activities and workshops included the October 10th College Readiness Zoom Workshop, the October 10th UC Davis
Recruitment Presentation, at the BIEC, and the October 27th collaboration and participation in hosting the Tribal community

Fall Festival and putting on a haunted hallway activity.

October activities at the Bishop Indian Education Center 
 Youth Activities Specialist\Bishop Tribal Youth Council

Carrie Brown



ICWA Program Overview

Any questions or concerns please reach out to the ICWA Specialist Anonda Nelson, MSW 
at 760-873-7799 or 760-873-4414 EXT. 2820

WHY: The ICWA gives the Bishop Paiute Tribe the right to intervene in the Juvenile Dependency system, to be notified of 
all court hearings involving our tribal members and establishes placement preference when children do not reunify with their
parents. Lastly, the intent of Congress under ICWA was to “protect the best interests of Indian children and to promote the

stability and security of Indian tribes and families” (25 U.S.C. § 1902).

WHO: Currently we serve all children who are enrolled or eligible for enrollment in the Bishop Paiute Tribe and who are
currently involved with the Juvenile Dependency System & at times, the Juvenile Delinquency System. 

ICWA Services Offered:

·Court Hearings. Attend and Participate in dependency, delinquency, and probate guardianship court proceeding for 
children in and out of Inyo County

·ICWA Inquiries. With help from the Enrollment department, we response to all ICWA inquiries to determine if the
child(ren) are eligible for membership with the Bishop Paiute Tribe

·Case Plan. Provide support to help parents comply with their court ordered case plans when received Family
Maintenance/Family Reunification Services

·Outreach. Collaboration with tribal and non-tribal agencies to participate in outreach events and activities for the local
community.

·Tribally Approved Homes. Recruit and maintain Tribally Approved Homes so they can be placements for tribal children
who been abused, neglected, and/or exploited.

WHERE: We are located at the Social Services Department at Paiute Professional Bldg. #3, 50 Tu Su Lane, 
Bishop CA., 93514

WHEN: Monday – Friday 8am-5pm (Closed from 12-1 of lunch). Walk-ins are welcomed or feel free to call and schedule 
an appointment with the ICWA Specialist.

by Anonda Nelson
ICWA Specialist-Bishop Paiute Tribe



Family Formation provides assistance working with families to build strong relationships within the households,
through activities, as well as providing assistance with sports. Family Formation teaches awareness and

prevention topics that are crucial to educate our tribal community for better health and positive outcomes.

Family Formation kicked off October with a Fall Craft Activity making beautiful wreaths. Our families that
participated really enjoyed making the wreaths, learning about Breast Cancer Awareness, and, Paiute Language.

We provided dinner for all who attended our workshop. 

BUHS Winter Sports and Activities Workshops were held at the Bishop Paiute Tribal Chambers. Family
Formation provided meals, Mental Health Awareness, and, Paiute Language at each workshop. Our program

provides per diem for the youth when they go to away games, a school related activity or trip.

In collaboration with several departments and agencies, Family Formation held our Annual Fall Festival. At the
festival, families participated in games such as the Fishing Game, Bean Bag Toss, the Haunted Hallway and Spin
the Wheel. The families received goodie bags with toys, lots of candy, pumpkins, and pumpkin decorating kits.
We also had yummy hot dogs and nachos to snack on! A big thank you to Bishop Paiute Tribal Council, Tribal

Maintenance, Bishop Indian Education Center, Social Services, TERO, KBPT Radio Station, CDD, Tribal
Police, CIMC, TANF, Toiyabe Indian Health Project and Inyo County Sheriff’s Department.

Family Formation Project - News
Submitted by Katrina Martinez – Family Formation Project Director

(Photo Credit: Katrina Martinez)





























Committee & Board DescriptionsCommittee & Board Descriptions

Court Committee

The Court Committee provides input and oversight of the Tribal Court Programs. Recently the Court Committee has provided feedback
on the revisions to the Tribal Public Safety Code which has been renamed the Bishop Paiute Tribe Health and Safety Orders of
Protection Code. The Committee is continuing to provide direction on the new Tribal Court Youth programs including revision of forms
and policies for the Youth Program and Tribal Court as they work to make the court more efficient to increase access to judicial
services for the Tribal community. 

Issues rules, regulations, guidelines, and interpretations of TERO law for Indian preference, fair employment practices and other
employment issues to implement the TERO Ordinance. TE﻿RO Commission adjudicates complaints or grievances of all employment-
related matters under its authority. 

Protects the Reservation environment by assisting, advising and supporting EMO to implement ordinances/regulations and programs;
establish rules & procedures; modify & revoke permits and establish fees/fines; plus conduct 

Handles all aspects of the pageant. When Royalty is crowned the committee is the liaison to get her involved in community activities.
This is a full time commitment & requires fundraising. 

Provides constructive input, recommendations, and valuable feedback regarding cultural and historical issues. Coordinates with Bishop
Paiute Tribe staff and other agencies in implementing activities and events that primarily focus on the local Paiute-Shoshone people
with the inclusion of intertribal cultures; providing educational awareness for the cultural traditions of indigenous people. 

The purpose of PAC shall be to assist the Community, Tribe and Local Education Agencies (LEA) in bringing about the most effective
Indian Education and LEA programs and policies. To achieve this purpose, the PAC shall provide advice and assistance in developing,
and evaluating the Bishop Indian Education Center.

The mission of the Food Sovereignty Program (FSP) is to increase access to and awareness of healthy, traditional, environmentally
responsible, community-grown food that sustains an independent and resilient program which acknowledges, preserves, and
strengthens existing community food systems and tribal sovereignty.  The purpose of the Food Sovereignty Program Advisory Board
(FAB) is to ensure that an inter-generational group of stakeholders is involved in setting goals for the program; to provide input on all
initiatives that the FSP undertakes and to ensure community voices are integrated into all program decision making and the Tribe’s
long-term food security vision. 

TERO Commission

Tribal Environmental Protection Agency Board

       hearings as needed for code enforcement. 

Miss Bishop Paiute Tribe Committee

Cultural Advisory Committee

Education Parent  Advisory Committee

Food Sovereignty Program Advisory Board

*Please note: If you are on a Committee or Board, and don’t see it listed,
 please email deston.rogers@bishoppaiute.org*



COMMITTEE & BOARDCOMMITTEE & BOARDCOMMITTEE & BOARD
VACANCIESVACANCIESVACANCIES

Bishop Paiute Tribe

Here are the requirements to serve on Committees & Boards:
-Must be a Bishop Tribal Member-

-Must submit a "Letter of Intent" to the Tribal Office-
-Can reside outside of Bishop-

Cultural Advisory Committee - Five (5) Vacancies

Education Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) - Three (3) Vacancies

Tribal Court Advisory Committee - One (1) Vacancy

THPO Committee - One (1) Vacancy

TEI Nuumu Takawa-Du "Wellness Committee" - Three (3) Vacancies

Food Sovereignty Program Advisory Board - Two (2) Vacancies

Pow-Wow Committee - Two (2) Vacancies 

Bishop Paiute Tribal members are highly
encouraged to become a valuable part of our 

Committees & Boards! 

Serve your community by serving on one of the
Boards or Committees!



BISHOP PAIUTE TRIBAL COUNCIL

CHAIRWOMAN
Meryl Picard

meryl.picard@bishoppaiute.org
(760) 920-9977

VICE-CHAIRMAN
Jeff Romero

jeff.romero@bishoppaiute.org
(760) 920-3706

SECRETARY/TREASURER
Steven Orihuela

steven.orihuela@bishoppaiute.org
(760) 920-2967

COUNCIL MEMBER
Mitchell David

mitchell.david@bishoppaiute.org
(760) 920-5622

COUNCIL MEMBER
Joyce White

joyce.white@bishoppaiute.org
(760) 784-4720

Tribal Administration Department - Contact InformationTribal Administration Department - Contact InformationTribal Administration Department - Contact Information
760-873-3584 (dial desired extension)760-873-3584 (dial desired extension)760-873-3584 (dial desired extension)

Administrative
Assistant

Jordan Andreas

Chief Executive Officer
Gloriana M. Bailey MBA 

gloriana.bailey
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1300

Chief Tribal
Programs Officer

Kody Jaeger

kody.jaeger
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1340

Tribal Council
Secretary

Charlene Keller

charlene.keller
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1200

jordan.andreas
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1310

Public Relations
Specialist

Deston Rogers

deston.rogers
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1330

Receptionist
Teresa Allen

teresa.allen
@bishoppaiute.org

Chief Operations
Officer 

Brian Poncho

brian.poncho
@bishoppaiute.org

ext. 1350

Receptionist
Alex Fimbres

alex.fimbres
@bishoppaiute.org



Return Service Requested

Paiute Professional Building
50 Tu Su Lane

Bishop, Ca 93514
760.873.3584 ph
760.873.4143 fax

www.bishoppaiutetribe.com
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